Telephone : Royal 3551 (Glines)

71, Fenchurch Street,'
London, E.C.&.

16th July 1940.

Dear Mr. Ritchie,

With reference to Gal veston Report
No.3895 on the T.S.M.V. WKROSSFONN", it 1s
noted that Mr. Rennie has suggested that the
intermediate and screv shafts of this vessel
should not be examined for a further 18 months.
Tn this connection I have to say that the
enzines of this vessel are subjected to a very
heavy torsional vibration stress over the
gpeed range shown by the attached diagram.
FPurther, this vessel has already fractured 4
screwshafts and one intermediate shaft.

Whilst 1t is agreed that much can be
done by avoiding the bad range of speed, viz:-
110 to 120 r.p.m., it has yet to be established
that this range can be passed through without
damage to the shafting.

In the circumstances, I think it well
to require as @& condition of classificatlon
that the intermediate and serewshafts of this
vessel should Dbe examined yearly for a further
2 years, 4,8. in 6,41 and 6,42, and 1in the
event of no damage being found during this
period the 1imitation to class might be
withdrawn.
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regards,
Youid€ siAcerely,

G.D. Ritchie, £8d., j

WOKINGHAM.

P.5. Theref ls=no need to [return-the enclosed
sketch, as I have a photostat \copy.
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